[image: image1.png]T@®PSLEY STRIDERS

F




Minutes of the Committee Meeting 3rd October 2011
Present:
Stuart Harries

Chairman



Tony Green

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary


Dave Debnam

Vice President



Ron Knight

Treasurer


Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain


Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Helen Morris



Mark Sains


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments  

The club AGM takes place on Thursday 27th of October, and I hope that you will all be able to attend. Nearly a year has past since I took on the role of Chairman, and whilst it seems to have gone past very quickly, I have been very proud to have held this role and to have seen such progress and success for the club and its members. I fully intend to put myself forward again for this role as the club enters its thirtieth year.

The Sunday after the AGM sees the start of the Three Counties Cross Country League, which has increased in size this year with the addition of an extra team, Boxfit, who are also Luton based. I am hoping for a big turnout from the club for the first fixture at Wellingborough on 30th October. Please remember that everyone’s score is important, as they affect the scores of other teams. The more runners that we have, the better result we can achieve. Because of the high numbers expected at the cross-country fixtures (especially the first one), please try to car-share wherever possible. The message board on the website is a good way to let others know that you have some space in your car, or that you are looking for a lift.

If you have any queries about cross-country, especially of you have never tried it before, then please do not hesitate to speak to any of the coaches or your Club Captains, who will be happy to help.

2. Apologies 

Apologies received from Marie Bacon and Elaine Harries
3. Previous Minutes
Minutes of September meeting were agreed and accepted.
4. Matters Arising
Ladies 5K race 2012.  Wardown park booked 15 July 2012
5. Secretary Report
Correspondence Received
Striders have received 3 guaranteed 2012 London Marathon places

National XC Entry form, (given to BB)
National XC Relays entry form, Mansfield 5th November and XC handbook (Striders don’t enter Relays)

Eastern Athletics XC 27th November 2011

Minutes of Beds MAN meeting, suggested coaching topics may be of interest

Leaflet on Sport Makers - Sport Makers, a new scheme from team BEDS&LUTON, the County Sports Partnership for Luton and Bedfordshire. It matches talent and local people, who are inspired by London 2012 to get involved with local sports clubs and organisations.  


Committee decision is to not get involved  
 Received minutes of 3 Cos XC League meeting – 5th September

Feedback on splitting league, most clubs in favour of league 1 & 2, promotes competition.  One reply was that this would only mean 6 – 7 clubs per league, not enough

Beds AAA Annual Dinner – 21st October – Menu.  Let Paul know asap

Minutes of Beds AAA September meeting, circulated to meeting and copy on notice board
Correspondence Sent

Replied to Bedford with opinion on splitting league, Striders don’t want to split the 3 Cos XC league, but if it has to, prefer 1st & 2nd divisions
6. Treasurer’s Report

Bank balance and forecast shown. Monies up on forecast.

£15 received from DD (Kit)

Bank transfer mandate forms have been signed and returned
Four new members have joined Striders, welcome to Laura Corrie, Rosemary Hillyard, Geoffrey Lunn and Nick Sandle
7. Running Report for events during August 2011
Sunday 4th
Six Striders made their annual trip to the Beast and once again everybody completed the race.

Whilst some Striders were competing in The Beast, another eight Striders ran the Bedford 10k with P.B. runs from Chris Cardy and Louise Peters. Once again Louise was first lady in the race and now surely must be running out of space for all her trophies!

Saturday 10th
Dave Hall ran the Slam Marathon.

Sunday 11th
     As only Dave can do, Dave Hall ran the Dunstable Off-road Marathon the next day. Whilst  Peter Breslin and Lynn Doyle ran the Bacchas half marathon.  Paul Keech ran the Shotley 53 mile race but God only knows why. Amanda Rankin knocked 6 minutes off her P.B. in the Swineshead 5 miles. 
Greer Kidney knocked 2 minutes off her course P.B. in the Emberton Sprint England Club Championships. Miriam Tedder ran a P.B. and finished 3rd lady in the Dunstable Downs 20 miles. And  Kieran Fitzpatrick ran the Derry Half marathon. Obviously the 11th September was a popular day to race!

Sunday 18th
     At least seven Striders ran the Great North Run where Alison Sugars knocked 6 minutes off her P.B. time and Andy Reid ran his 24th G.N.R. and his wife Judy her 21st.

Greer Kidney completed the Dorney Lake Olympic Triathlon in a P.B. time and finished 3rd in her age group (which age group  remains a top secret.)

Saturday 24th
Yes he has done another one. Dave Hall ran the Cotswold Challenge 27 miles.

Sunday 25th
Carla Greer ran a P.B. in the Run to the Beat half marathon and Adrian Copp ran the Welwyn 10 miles where he finished 3rd in the A.R.C. Championships.

Now that most of the road racing is finished, it is time to start thinking about cross country. At this time we have 76 names entered but it would be great to get teams of 50 or thereabouts at most of the races. We hope everybody who put their names down will run at least two races. It is not about being fast. Everybody can run and should give it a go. It really is enjoyable; all the dirt washes off. It may take a week but it will go.

On a more serious note, people need to plan ahead because with the Luton marathon and all the cross country events there are only two free Sundays between October 30th and Christmas. Just speak to Karen or Bill and they will sort it out if you have any questions regarding cross country, so no excuses. Lets all get out there and make sure we finish in the top four.

8. Strider of the Month.

September Strider of the Month is awarded to Amanda Rankin, for continuing improvements and PB at Swineshead 5M.

9. Three Counties Cross Country 2011/12
Stopsley round Dec 18th 2011.
Permit received
Questions asked from Parks dept about Risk assessment:-

 1: How will ensure Headphones won’t be worn? A: Announcement in hall

2: How will Riding schools be notified?   A:Letters will be sent.

3: How will marshalls know what to do?  A: dedicated briefing 

All documentation submitted was approved by Luton Council Parks department, 





Event approval given (L Roe)

Received call from L Roe about cost of football pitch hire.  Striders have been undercharged and billed for 3 pitches.  This will be honoured for this year, but will be the going rate if event held next year (2012)
Jobs / status list reviewed and responsibilities assigned 

10. AGM – 27th October 2011
Room booked for meeting

2 nomination forms received.  5 officers and 6 committee members  

Committee proposed to elect the Vice Presidents T Green, D Young and D Debnam again for 2011/2012.  This to be endorsed by members at AGM

Discussion was held regarding Tony Simmons continuing as Club President, does the club need him?.  Although he founded Striders, currently he has no contact with Striders and appears to show no interest.  Meeting decided to ask question next year, 2012
11. Striders 30th Anniversary Celebration
Item deferred to November meeting as Elaine not present.
12. A.O.B.





Have received a mail from Thom Darby with suggestions about improving Striders,

1: On a Monday the club could advertise groups of runners that run at certain speeds on a regular basis. This could include the distances they normally run with names of the members. This could be placed on the website, possibly with a picture of the lead runner. This could help new members to the club who often struggle to find groups that fit their ability.
2: Striders to advertise the types of speed sessions that will be running on a Thursday.  This will allow people to do a session if it fits with the race they are training for.   It appears to be a lottery as to what will be available, Bill’s session always runs, but people know it’s hard.

Stuart thanked Thom for the comments and all agreed that valid points were raised.  For the suggestions to work it would need commitment from the coaches.  Some coaches contribute more to Striders than others.
The mail reinforces the need for a coaches meeting where these points and others will be discussed in detail.  Meeting is scheduled for 31st October  
Tony thanked Ron Knight and Chris McLaren for their long service as Treasurer and Secretary over the past years.  Stuart added thanks to the committee for their support during the last year.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 7th November 2011 at LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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